

# CHER CHAR

The Newsletter of the Waynesburg Area Chamber of Commerce Phone: (412) 627-5926 • Fax: (412) 627-8017 E-mail: wbqchamb@greenepa.net

### THANK YOU FROM ANDREW CORFONT, 1997 CHAMBER PRESIDENT

Dear Chamber Members:

It's hard to believe that my year as President is over. But before it's over I would like to thank each and every one of you for your support during the past year. It has truly been an honor to serve you once again as President of the Waynesburg Area Chamber of Commerce.

The Chamber has made some very important changes, positioning us for the future. We formed a partnership with the County of Greene to better provide services to the area. The Chamber and the Tourism Office were providing much of the same functions. By combining the two offices we were able to eliminate duplication of services and able to save expenses for both offices. We are very excited about establishing a relationship with the Carmichaels Chamber of Commerce and we look forward to future projects with them. We also worked with Waynesburg College to provide an enjoyable evening of music to kick off the Holiday season this year. All of this would not be possible without your continued support. I would like to thank the office staff, Jackie and Carol for their dedication to the Chamber and my fellow officers, Suzanne, Jackie, and Selene. A special thank you goes out to the Board of Directors and the Chairmen of the various committees. The Chamber is not run by one but by all who are concerned for WAYNES-BURG BUSINESSES. I also must thank Miss Rain Day 1997 Autumn Marisa and the 1997 Distinguished Service Award Winner, Bonnie Smouse for being wonderful Ambassadors of the Chamber. I look forward to continuing my work with the Miss Rain Day Pageant as we celebrate its 20th Birthday!

I would like to wish John Owen and the new officers good luck. I also ask that you continue to support and encourage their good works.

One again thank you for your support and let's continue to work together for the betterment of Waynesburg and the surrounding area.

### Welcome New Members

#### The Guest House

Contact: Polly Johnston P.O. Box 346 Rogersville (412) 499-5352

#### Rita J. Miller

22 Biddle Acres, Carmichaels

Publisher of "Robena," A Chronological History of Robena Mine

#### American Paging, Inc.

Contact: Bruce D. Coffman 4768 McKnight Rd., Pittsburgh, PA 15237 (412) 635-8541

#### Castle Victoria

Contact: Michael J. Klipsic Bed and Breakfast 618 E. Greene Street, Waynesburg, PA 15370 (412) 627-5545

### Congratulations

Congratulations each of you who accepted the nomination and election to our Board:

Mort Gamble

Waynesburg College

Terri Barbetta

National City Bank

Kay Laskody

Mountain View Gardens

Richard Scott

Scott Enterprises

Mary K. Pruss

Peacock, Keller, Ecker

Christine Gardner Filling unexpired term

### THANK YOU

Stephen Drizos, President of Omni Staffing Services for your informative presentation to the General Membership on November 19th at the Pepper Tree Restaurant. Omni Staffing Services is a Pittsburgh based professional employment organization that provides an integrated, cost effective approach to managing a company's human resource, payroll and employment functions. Under a subscriber agreement Omni Staffing Service takes on the responsibility and contractual relationship of a co-employer. Omni is recognized as the general employer and the subscriber company as the work-site employer. In return, Omni becomes the employer of record for benefits, tax and payroll purposes. For further information, Omni may be reached at (412) 343-3880.

## Newsletter Inserts & Advertising Policy

If you would like to place inserted material in the newsletter, the rate for doing so is \$65 per issue. The material can be no more than two 8-1/2 x 11 sheets. For arrangements, please call the office at 627-5926. If you would like to place a business card size ad in the newsletter the fee is \$190 per year - 11 issues. As each issue is printed the fee is prorated. Please contact the office if you would like to reserve ad space. Each month the ads are rotated so that each ad will appear on the outside cover.

### General Membership Meeting Wednesday, January 28 The Golden Corral 12:00 Noon

Speaker: Kirk Ketchum, Director of Marketing Chamber of Commerce Service Corporation "Chamber Membership Opportunities"

All Chamber members are urged to attend and bring a guest. If you are unable to attend, please feel free to send a representative.

### "GOOD" NEWS

Valerie Wilson, Musical Director at Waynesburg College is one of those persons you just can't say enough good things about. What a delightful woman to work with her . . . enthusiasm, dedication and enormous talent brought us a liturgical production entitled "Sounds of Praise and Celebration" at the college the evening of December 5th. It was a most successful and moving evening . . . Autumn Marisa, our 1997 Miss Rain Day, who sparkled like the Bethlehem star was the emcee for the evening and began by thanking everyone and introducing the evening of music beginning with Dave Coldren directing the Waynesburg Elementary Chorus, gathered around the fountain in our park singing holiday songs . . . the beginning of a magical evening. The children didn't seem to mind the snow falling as they sang surrounded by their families and friends from the community. From there the crowd walked up to the front steps of Miller Hall and were blessed with the music of the Margaret Bell Middle School Chorus under the direction of Jason Falvo, they sang in perfect harmony as the crowd continued to grow and thereafter entered Miller Hall to the music of Waynesburg Central High School Show Choir directed by Bridget Montgomery. Their performance was outstanding and festive, warming our hearts (and allowing our bodies to thaw as well). Thereafter, the First Presbyterian "Bell Choir" under the direction of Becky Humble. Lined the staircase to the upper floors as we made our way to Alumni Hall and the star production featuring the Waynesburg College Lamplighters, Twilight and the Waynesburg Community Choir. Ferd Dolfi, Jr., was pianist; there were featured soloists and instrumentalist: "Fuzzy Randolph - Bagpipes; Jamie Minder -Flute and Eli Polovina, III - Percussion. Waynesburg College, Waynesburg Area Chamber of Commerce and Greene County Tourism proudly worked together for this "historic coming together." We look forward to future opportunities and thank all those who made this evening possible.

The following day the Waynesburg Area Chamber sponsored your annual Christmas Parade. Despite the freezing cold and gusting wind and snow, the parade was a great success. Special thanks to all of you, too numerous to name, who made this "historic" parade a success. Our very special guest, Grand Marshall Emeritus General Nathaniel Greene, tipped his hat to all, seemingly mindless of the harsh weather that pelted the crowd and participants. Miles Davin proudly drove the General down High Street on a truck bed surrounded by poinsettias and draped in red, white and blue bunting.

The Christmas Float Winners were: Greene ARC's "Christmas at the ARC"- first prize of \$200; "Santa's Workshop" presented by Nanny's Creative Learning Center - second prize of \$150 and "Snoopy's Christmas" by Greene County AVTS - third prize of \$100. Honorable Mention to Community Action Southwest, the Girl Scouts of SWPA, Junior Troop 3159 and Franklin Care Center. Our thanks also to GI Johnny -

the children were thrilled as he "marched" down the street and of course, Santa and Mrs. Claus were the usual "hit" of the parade. Special thanks to Carol and David Williams. There are a number of people who generously assisted with their time, talent and donations to the success of this occasion. Suzanne Huffman, who emceed the parade and was co-chair along with Jackie Brodak-Kingora; Committee Members and participants John Owen, Andrew Corfont, Richard Scott, Melody Longstreth, Selene Sowden, Carol Brodak, Kathy Cepsic, Pat Jackson and Kathleen Dukate. Also, we are most appreciative and thankful for the financial assistance and donations from Neubauer's, McCracken's Pharmacy, TCI, WANB, Rev. Richard Visser, McDonald's (Byllye Miller) for the liquid refreshments and Domino's Pizza for the "food fuel" donated for the workers. Also, ALLTEL donated time and lines for communication from the Baptist Church to the Washington Street "headquarters." Chief Hawfield, the Borough Office and Larry Marshall, along with the Department of Public Welfare for their yearly cooperation and assistance. Rhodes and Hammer Printing provided assistance for our numbered signs and "our very own" Carol Patterson was a yeoman "yeowoman" coordinator and sign-maker extrordinaire.

Waynesburg College and Mort Gamble - thanks for your financial assistance.

SHIRLEY STOCKDALE, CLERK OF COURTS - THANK YOU FOR ALL THE CHRISTMAS ORNAMENTS YOU. SOLD. Our "first edition" Christmas ornament with a likeness of the Courthouse sold very well; unfortunately, we were unable to sell them during the parade and still have ornaments left to sell. Remember, this is a first in a series - so begin your collection now! At \$5.00 apiece, they are a real bargain call or drop by the office . . . you will be contributing to your Chamber and beginning a collection you will enjoy for years to come . . . 1997 the year the Courthouse was renovated and General Greene came down to visit.

### **DUES NEWS**

Number of Employees	Dues
1-5	\$ 65.00
6-10	\$ 75.00
11-20	\$100.00
21-50	\$130.00
51-100	\$150.00
100 +	\$160.00
Banks	\$160.00
Individuals	\$ 30.00
(Your business will r	not be advertised)
Non-profits	\$ 40.00

By now your have received a notice of dues renewal, along with the new Membership Please pay your dues promptly so that we may "get on" with the business of recruiting NEW members and not spend administrative time sending late notices. I know you'll cooperate and if you have any questions, call Carol at 627-5926.

1997 was a memorable year for Greene County and the Waynesburg Area Chamber of Commerce. We are grateful that we were able to give back to our community; and, feel we have taken some vital steps forward in our quest to serve our membership and our citizenry. The outstanding volunteer efforts by fellow members was heartwarming and we look forward to comparable and continued commitment from each of you. Thanks to those very special individuals who participated in some memorable occasions. You may take pride in your contribution to this county. Our offices have moved to a wonderful new location, we have a partnership with the Greene County Tourism and have additional office assistance; we have taken an active role in working with our College; we were proud to host an evening forum for the judicial candidates; provide a \$1,500 scholarship award to Christopher Caprini, one of 26 applicants; raised substantial capital from our Miss Rain Day Pageant, crowning the beautiful Miss Autumn Marisa as Miss Rain Day 1997, and providing thousands in scholarship savings bonds to the sixteen contestants. In addition we hosted a Golf Outing in August, participated in the Western PA Juvenile Diabetes Foundation "Walk for the Cure" in September. We supported our Board Secretary and County Tourism Director Jackie Kingora as she and the county planners focused on the development and production of the first "Official Visitors' Guide" for Greene County. We welcome the opportunity to work hand in hand with Tourism and Economic Development for Greene County. We were also proud to present Bonnie Jean Smouse with the 1997 Distinguished Service Award, which we presented at the Corner Cupboard Foodbank's Annual Dinner in October. 1998 will bring some surprises as we continue to take a leadership role on behalf of business, industry, service organizations and tourism. Our Beautification Committee intends to initiate an aggressive campaign to assist in the revitalization of downtown Waynesburg and we look forward to serving our membership throughout the year. Let's graduate in '98 to more activity and dynamic involvement.

> Jackie Camp Exec. Director

### Pennsylvania

"Memories Last a Lifetime"

The following is a list of our new Officers and Board of Directors . . . keep this in a handy place, and don't hesitate to call any of us with suggestions for a better Chamber, ideas for speakers, news about our fellow members.

#### WAYNESBURG AREA CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

#### 1998 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Jacqueline A. Camp, Executive Director • Carol Patterson, Exec. Secretary
[412] 627-5926 • Fax: [412] 627-8017 • E-Mail: wbgchamb@greenepa.net • http://www.greenepa.net

President John Owen Director - United Way 80 Crabapple Drive Waynesburg, PA 15370	1999	Terri Barbetta - NATIONAL CITY BANK 77 West High Street Waynesburg, PA 15370 852-2401	2000	Merle Williams* ALLTEL of Penna. 55 West Greene Street Waynesburg, PA 15370 852-8260	1998
852-1009 or 627-6260 • Fax: 627-3678  Vice President Suzanne C Huffman - Marketing Directorer Partner Communications Development Company	1998	Christine Gardner* The C.A.R.E Center 63 E. Wheeling Street, Washington, PA 153 (412) 228-2200 Shirley Stockdale	1999 01 1999	Pauline Crumrine* HealthTrax Rehab. Systems 325 E. High Street Waynesburg, PA 15370 627-9489 • Fax: 627-9417	1999
141 East High Street, Waynesburg, PA 1537 852-3078 • Fax: 852-2974 Secretary Jackie Brodak Kingora Director of Personnel & Tourism County Office Building	1998	Clerk of the Courts The Court House, Waynesburg, PA 15370 852-5282  Kay Laskody Mountainview Gardens	2000	Richard Scott Scott Enterprises 265 Rolling Meadows Road Waynesburg, PA 15370 627-5723	2000
93 East High Street, Waynesburg, PA 15370 852-5221 • Fax: 627-5428 Treasurer Selene Sowden LAUREL BANK	1999	300 Mountainview Drive Waynesburg, PA 15370 627-3869 <b>Ann Whipkey</b> - Huffman Whipkey Insurance Ageny	1998	Mary K. Pruss Attorney at Law Peacock, Keller, Ecker 102 E. High Street Waynesburg, PA 15370	2000
1 West High Street, Waynesburg, PA 15370 627-6126 Fax: 627-6645		1122 East High Street Waynesburg, PA 15370 852-1811		*Appointed/elected to fill term Executive Committee	
Mort Gamble, Exec. Director for College Relations WAYNESBURG COLLEGE 51 West College Street, Waynesburg, PA 15 852-3289	2000 370	Kathleen Dukate* Dukate's Lasting Impressions 168 E. High Street Waynesburg, PA 15370 627-7478	1998		

#### **ALLTEL Helps Your Community Stay In Touch**

ALLTEL takes pride in community involvement, from the telecommunications services we offer, to our community volunteer efforts.

As community volunteers for school programs, we introduce the younger generation to the wonders of the phone. At local events we educate the public on what lies beyond those phone lines.

But our efforts don't stop there. We continuously update our equipment to keep in step with growth and development in your community.

For all your community's needs, we're there, keeping your lines of communication open and more.



of **GREENE COUNTY** 

Phone 627-6116

LENDER

FDIC INSURED



Carmichaels: 966-5041 Waynesburg: 852-1715 Greene Plaza: 627-3134 Greensboro: 943-3581 Pioneer: 499-5136 Washington: 225-5300 McMurray: 941-9030 Claysville: 663-7723

The Personal Service Bank

We're Here To Help You . . .

Rep. Bill DeWeese

54 Washington St. Waynesburg, PA 627-VOTE





Waynesburg Office 852-2401



Member F.D.I.C. An Affiliate of BT Financial Corporation

Main Office Uniontown 58 West Main Street Uniontown, PA 15401 412/438-4531 Cherry Tree 341 McClellandtown Road Uniontown, PA 15401 412/439-3907

Jefferson 36 Greene Street Jefferson, PA 15344 412/883-2215 Fairchance 67 West Church Street Fairchance, PA 15436 412/564-7447

Waynesburg 1 West High Street Waynesburg, PA 15370 412/627-6126

Equal Opportunity Lender

Giant Eagle

412/438-8586

Route 51 Fayette Plaza

Uniontown, PA 15401

The Number
One Source
For News And
Information In
Greene County
7 Days A Week.

Serving Greene County for more than 85 years.



Observer-Reporter

32 Church St., Waynesburg, PA 852-2602 or 1-800-222-6397 Ext. 3356 or 3357

#### HELP US KEEP OUR MAILING LIST CORRECT

If there is a mistake on your mailing label or the person whose name appears on the label is no longer with your company, please drop us a note or give us a call. We'll correct it right away.



#### WAYNESBURG AREA CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

17 South Washington Street Waynesburg, PA 15370 Phone: (412) 627-5926 Fax: (412) 627-8017 E-mail: wbgchamb@greenepa.net BULK RATE U.S. POSTAGE PAID Waynesburg, PA Permit No. 116

Please be sure to share this newsletter with others in your place of business.

